[bookmark: _GoBack]TOWN OF LOVELL

MINUTES OF SELECT BOARD MEETING

Feebruary 27, 2024

PRESENT:   Steve Goldsmith, Bob Drew, Jack Jones, Larry Fox, Eric Gulbrandsen, Mike Lewis, Sandy Drew, Dave Durrenberger

Meeting was convened at 6:00 PM

 ITEMS ADDRESSED
  
1. The minutes of the Select Board meeting of February 20, 2024 were approved as presented.
2. New CWP signed by Bob Drew.
3. Eric Gulbrandsen indicated that a grant application in the amount of $50,000 will be submit  in          early March 2024 to fund the insulation of the Lovell Town House.  He also mentioned that he had an   estimate of $40,000 to provide solar panels for the building roof. He suggested that since the insulation for the building was estimated at $30,000, $20,000 would be left in the grant following this work and that this excess amount could be supplemented with an additional $20,000 to fund the solar panels by a vote at the Town Meeting.  He was told that since the grant had not yet been submitted or approved, no action on this fund could be discussed.  Also, since the grant would be for insulation, these funds, if approved, could not be used for solar panels.  Any further discussion on this matter would need to wait until, and if, the grant was awarded to Lovell.
4. Dave Durrenberger, representing the Planning Board, discussed the need for Planning Board review of the Narrows Boat Ramp repair project.  The method would be a review by the CEO who would then forward to the Planning Board as necessary.  The Select Board stressed the project schedule with bidding and construction currently planned for this year.  If a significant delay is a result of this review with the project delayed until 2025, Lovell would lose the needed, and  approved State grant, with funds remaining accessible to the project until June 2025 only.  






 



The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 PM.                                                   Minutes recorded by Jack Jones

	
